 					TOWN BOARD MEETING										TOWN OF NEWTON							                                                          JUNE 6, 2018
The town board meeting for the Town of Newton was held on Wednesday, June 6, 2018 pursuant to posted notices.  Said meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by Chairman Roger Busse.  
Present were:  Roger Busse, Denise Thomas, Mark Knorr, Paulette Vogt, Barbara Pankratz, Mike Slattery, Dave Mueller, Ed Downing, and Charlie Bauer.

The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance recited by everyone present.  The agenda has been posted by the Road Superintendent Dave Mueller as well as put on the web by the clerk and the affidavit of said posting is on file with the clerk.  Supervisor Mark Knorr made a motion to approve the submitted agenda.  Supervisor Denise Thomas seconded the motion which carried.

Chairman Roger Busse made a motion to approve the previously submitted May Board Meeting minutes Supervisor Mark Knorr seconded the motion which carried.  Supervisor Denise Thomas made a motion to approve the Board of Review minutes.  Motion was seconded by Chairman Roger Busse and carried.

The treasurer’s report which had been submitted to the Board previous to the meeting was approved by motion made by Supervisor Denise Thomas and seconded by Roger Busse.  Motion carried.  Treasurer Paulette Vogt indicated that there were a couple of dogs that were not registered.  This matter was turned over to Dave Mueller, Law Enforcement Officer.  Paulette also indicated the amount in two accounts for the Town and inquired as to whether or not the Board wanted her to put some money into a Certificate of Deposit.  Because it is not known how much will be spent on roads in the near future it was decided by the Board not to invest the money at this time.

Public input was opened.   There being none said agenda item was closed.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Dave Mueller, Road Superintendent indicated that ditching is done and the culvert on Gass Lake Road is done and blacktop patch will be done next week by the County.  He also stated that he started cutting ditches and that spraying which was done by Mike Slattery was effective.  Crack filling was started this afternoon and will be done tomorrow.
Lakeshore Pest Control will spray bugs on June 7th.  Dave also stated that he will be ordering Town of Newton bags for the Recycling Center and will order the same amount as last time which was four pallets.  Dave Mueller, Law Enforcement Officer reported that he had spoken to an individual who was depositing invasive species weeds on a roadway informing him not to do so.

A vote was taken at the Monday, June 4, 2018 meeting of the Plan Commission for the Town of Newton to recommend to the Newton Town Board that the zoning amendments be accepted as presented.   Supervisor Mark Knorr made a motion to accept this recommendation.  The motion was seconded by Supervisor Denise Thomas and passed.  Said Ordinance was approved and signed by the motion made by Supervisor Knorr and seconded by Supervisor Thomas.  The Ordinance and accompanying information will be submitted to the Manitowoc County Board for their approval.

Our Road Supervisor will not be working for an extended period of time starting June 20th.  The Board decided to hire former road supervisor Ed Downing to fill in for Dave Mueller on an “as needed” basis”.

Chairman Busse is obtaining an insurance quote for the Town of Newton and will report back to the Board at the meeting on Thursday, June 14, 2018.

Mike Slattery, Zoning Administrator gave his report and spoke about a cell tower matter which is pending.

The matter of the trailer for the Recycling Center was tabled for now.

Proposed road work was the next item to be discussed.  Because all information was not available it was decided to schedule a meeting for Thursday, June 14, 2018 to discuss road work and the Town’s insurance matter.

The clerk indicated she had sent out thirty-two letters and informational pamphlets about Phragmite
Invasive species.  She also informed the Board about the liquor licenses she intended to issue on July 1, 2018.

There being no further business to come before the Board we adjourned by motion made by Supervisor Denise Thomas and seconded by Chairman Roger Busse.

					Barbara Pankratz, Town Clerk






	
